# Record of Proceedings – November 22, 2010 Washington Township Trustees, Warren County, Ohio

The regular meeting was held with Schaefer and Williams present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and President Williams called the meeting to order. Minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. Receipts of \$29,443.45 since our last meeting were reported and were filed for audit. Warrants 8313 thru 8332 totaling \$28,197.90 were presented for approval.

## FROM THE FLOOR:

- Mr. Rich and Troop 155 have been cleaning Olive Branch Cemetery. He will need to meet with Liston and Scott to see how to proceed further. The Trustees would like him to sign a Release of Liability form on behalf of his scout troop. Schaefer made motion, seconded by Williams, to accept the form and have Mr. Rich sign. Motion carried, and form was completed.
- Mrs. Haisley spoke on behalf of the Little Miami School District. She wished to encourage the Trustees to attend the upcoming meeting on November 30<sup>th</sup> at Little Miami High School at 4pm. It is a state board meeting, and people can't speak up at that time, but it would give the Trustees an idea of what is going on. The School District has cut everything to the bone; the State is helping with loans for two more years if a levy does not pass before then, the district would be dissolved. This would place a huge burden on the surrounding school districts. The levy will again be on the May ballot.
- On the bike race topic, Gary Loxley of the Prosecutor's Office and Major George Hunter were present to answer questions. Our major concerns are bikes hogging the road and not cleaning up trash after the races. Currently event sponsors are required to get an event permit from the County Engineer's Office. Mark Dawson is the contact person for these event permits. Mr. Loxley suggests that we work closely with Mr. Dawson; perhaps conditions could be written into the permit application. We will endeavor to keep the public informed of when the races will occur.

## **ROADS REPORT:**

From our Roads Supervisor, Liston Burton:

- New truck is at K.E. Rose getting finishing touches.
- Double-walled 500 gallon fuel tank would be about \$3000; Liston will look into other options.
- Trustees received a letter of commendation from Dave and Nancy Nahigyan praising Liston Burton's dedication and hard work.

### **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

Mr. Rich wondered if Liston will be chipping up the brush pile at the Olive Branch Cemetery that the scouts have accumulated. Liston indicated that he will more likely burn it.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

None at this time.

There being no further business, regular meeting adjourned at 7:35pm.

Karen Doney Fiscal Officer Denver Williams Trustee President